
 

 
 
Merry Christmas from Julie, Brian, Tony, and Brock! We 
hope this holiday season again finds you in good health and 
grand spirits. We are doing well and little has changed. Julie 
remains gainfully employed at home, though changed her job 
title from homemaker to Domestic Goddess. Brian is still 
with Compaq. The boys are enjoying another year of school 
and playing sports of all kinds. Our 1999 highlights include: 
skiing during a blizzard in New Mexico, witnessing our first 
bull fight, attending Julie’s 20-year class reunion, and 
redoing our home’s interior. Our address remains 15 
Duskymeadow Place in The Woodlands, TX 77381, our 
phone number is 281-292-0791 and email is duelm@flex.net. 
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